Town of Chatham
June 6, 2024
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Ronald Briggs

The meeting was called to order.
Vouchers were signed.
Minutes for May were approved.

Jason Eastman updated the Board that he had spoken with David Emery about replacing the bulletin boards. He said that he would replace the bulletin boards when he could.

The Board of Selectmen approved the request from the Fryeburg Recreation for the town to assist a total of 4 children to attend Fryeburg this summer. 

The Board of Selectmen received a notification from Northway Bank. This notification stated that the town loan for the addition to the town house is now paid in full.

Maine Waste to Energy sent a letter of rate changes and disposal fees to the town Selectmen.

Kristen Newhall requested that the Board of Selectmen send her notification as to whether or not the Board had decided to withdraw an application to receive funding for the January storm damages. All Board members present were in agreement to withdraw the application. 

DES accepted two applications for septic work to be complete in Chatham.

An abatement was approved for a supplemental timber tax warrant because the warrant had already been put into tax collect. 

A timber warrant was approved for a report of wood cut by Nicholas Simon.

An intent to cut wood was approved for Malcolm Bacon.

The Board of Selectmen received the 2023 total equalized valuation from the Department of Revenue. 

North Country Council sent an application for the 2027-2036 Ten Year Transportation Plan. The application was given to William Briggs.

The MS-535 was signed by the Board of Selectmen. The Board was made aware that on the last page of the report the amount was incorrect as far as the amount of money owed for the long-term loan for the town house addition. I had reached out to Michelle Clark about fixing that amount but there had been no reply. Due to the fact that the report was already late, a note was added to the report and it will be uploaded to the portal to be corrected at a later date. 
Austin Hale reached out the Board of Selectmen concerning property owned by Clement Nelson. The property was once divided into 3 lots (according to the deed) and was at some point combined into 1 lot. Mr. Nelson would like the town to put the property back into 3 lots. The Selectmen approved of the lot being put back into 3 separate lots. The information will be sent to Rod Wood to have the changes made.

Bridge repair update- The repairs to the bridge are not complete at this time. Bill Briggs will send an update to Julie Avenant. He will also contact Mary Ann Tilton from the DES to tell her that the dredge and fill permit part is complete.

Website- Jason was in contact with Patrick Ramsey. Mr. Ramsey sent the information that would be needed to rebuild the website. Jason will forward this information to me. He will also forward it to Alpine web. 

Ron Briggs asked me if I, as town clerk, had been asked by the SOS office for a sworn oath for a school board member. I had not.

Ron Briggs then asked the Board of Selectmen to indicate on a map what section of Beach Road the Road Agent maintains. The Selectmen indicated where they felt the Road Agent stops maintaining Beach Road. Then the Selectmen and Ron Briggs discussed the Town Beach Regulations, the looked at the deed and subdivision plans associated with the Town Beach. Ron Briggs questioned as to whether the boat launch should continue to be used as a boat launch as the deed and subdivision plans both refer to this area as a “town beach” not a boat launch. He questioned as to whether the town would be liable if something were to occur as someone was using the boat launch. Jason Eastman is going to contact the town’s attorney regarding Ron Brigg’s questions. Specifically, what liabilities/precautions need to be taken to continue to use area as a boat launch.

The Board of Selectmen set a date and time for the annual “drive around”. The Boad will meet on June 22 at 8:00 am to dive around the Town of Chatham to assess whether or not Rod Wood should recheck properties due to apparent changes that may have been made by property owners but not reported on inventory forms.

Bill Briggs made the Selectmen aware of a situation occurring on Debbie Cadel’s property in South Chatham. Carroll County Sherriff’s office is involved as well as the New Hampshire Forest Service. 


A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

